
Stanislaus County  
Juvenile Justice Commission 
November 3, 2016 
 
Members Present:  Vicki Maldonado, Capt. Bill Duncan, Teresa Guerrero, and Jeffrey 
Graham 
 
Members Excused:  Darin Gharat, Chair, Sharma Uma, Richard Breshears, Miranda 
Scoles, Lt. Mike Dailey, Jorge Contreras and Steve Ashman 

Probation Department Present:  Mike Hamasaki, Assistant Chief Probation Officer 

Superior Court Present:  The Honorable Valli Israels, Juvenile Court Judge 

Call to Order:  Assistant CPO Mike Hamasaki called the meeting to order at 12:20 p.m.   
 
Public Comment:  No public individuals were present.  The public comment period was 
dispensed with. 
 
Approval of Minutes: MOTION:  Capt. Bill Duncan.  SECOND:  Vicki Maldonado.  The 
minutes of the September 22, 2016 meeting were approved unanimously.   
 
Probation Department Report:  Assistant CPO Mike Hamasaki 
ACPO Mike Hamasaki noted that the lunch provided at today’s meeting was prepared by 
a youth in the Juvenile Commitment Facility who is enrolled in the Culinary Arts Training 
(CAT) program.  He updated the members on the status of the following areas: 

 The juvenile institutions are experiencing a low population of girls in custody with 
five girls in the facilities today.  A violation grid is being utilized.  The general 
population in both facilities is at 70 youth vs. 158 youth experienced in past years.          
 

 PCO CORE classes are being taught by Probation Department staff.  These 
sessions are attended by this department’s new PCO’s and the class is offered to 
PCO’s from other counties.  The first class session was inspected by the Board of 
State and Community Corrections (BSCC) and they highly praised this class. 

 
Juvenile Court Report:  Judge Valli Israels 
Judge Israels advised she will be leaving Juvenile Court in January as she is being 
transferred to Family Law.  Judge Ruben Villalobos will be the new delinquency court 
judge and Judge Ann Ameral will be the new dependency court judge.   
 
The inspection of law enforcement facilities has been completed for Modesto Police 
Department and Oakdale Police Department.  The Turlock Police Department will be 
inspected In December.   
 
Inspection of Juvenile Institution Facilities 
 




